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Loop 101/16th Street Screen Wall construction to begin July 24
CONSTRUCTION NOTICE

ADOT Project No. F0505 01C
Federal Aid No. 101-B-NFA

WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION

 ` Work will primarily occur during daylight hours on weekdays. Some 
night and weekend work will be required to pour concrete and 
perform other work on the walls.

 ` Work will require lane restrictions on the eastbound Loop 101 
frontage road (Beardsley Road). 

 ` A section of the frontage road will need to be completely closed for 
a brief period to allow crews to set traffic control barriers.

 ` 16th Street under the Loop 101 bridge will need to be completely 
closed on some weekends for work on the lightweight screen wall 
on the bridge. 

 ` ADOT will provide advance notice about all lane restrictions and 
closures.

 ` Crews will have a staging and parking area in Buffalo Ridge Park 
on the southeast corner of the eastbound Loop 101 frontage road 
(Beardsley Road) and 16th Street.  

The project is expected to be completed in approximately nine 
months.

Note: This information is subject to change due to weather or other 
unforeseen conditions.

To learn more about the project, visit:  
azdot.gov/loop-101-16th-st-wall 

STAY INFORMED 

 ` Email: John Tucker at JTucker2@azdot.gov
 ` Phone: 480-695-4027, or the ADOT Project Information Line: 
855.712.8530

 ` Teléfono: Línea de Información del Proyecto ADOT: 855.712.8530
 ` Mail: ADOT Communications, 1655 W. Jackson St., MD 126F, 
Phoenix, AZ 85007

 ` Online: Visit the webpage to sign up for project updates: azdot.gov/
loop-101-16th-st-wall

Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other nondiscrimination laws and authorities, 
ADOT does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. Persons who require a reasonable accommodation 
based on language or disability should contact John Tucker at 855.712.8530 or JTucker2@ azdot.gov. Requests should be made as early as 
possible to ensure the State has an opportunity to address the accommodation.

De acuerdo con el Título VI de la Ley de Derechos Civiles de 1964, la Ley de Estadounidenses con Discapacidades (ADA por sus siglas en inglés) 
y otras normas y leyes antidiscriminatorias, el Departamento de Transporte de Arizona (ADOT) no discrimina por motivos de raza, color, origen 
nacional, sexo, edad o discapacidad. Las personas que requieran asistencia (dentro de lo razonable) ya sea por el idioma o discapacidad deben 
ponerse en contacto con John Tucker al 855.712.8530 o JTucker2@azdot.gov. Las solicitudes deben hacerse lo más antes posible para asegurar 
que el Estado tenga la oportunidad de hacer los arreglos necesarios.
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The Arizona Department of Transportation advises residents to be aware that work to build screen walls 
along a section of eastbound Loop 101 near 16th Street is scheduled to begin Monday, July 24. 
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